
Finance Meeting


November 12, 2014 
The Finance Meeting of the Lafourche Basin Levee District met at the official domicile of the Board in Vacherie, Louisiana and was called to order by its Vice-President Michael McKinney, Sr. at 6:00 p.m.
The following Commissioners were in attendance: Joseph Dantin, John Boughton, Vice-President Michael McKinney, Sr.,  Whitney Jasmine, Jr., Marlin Rogers, James P. Jasmin, Russell Loupe, Wayne Waguespack, Eric Matherne, Randy Trosclair, Executive Director, Ivy Chauvin, Assistant Executive Director and Clinton Rouyea, External Account were present. Leonce Carmouche, President Robert LeBlanc and Attorney Larry Buquoi were absent.
There were no audience comments on the agenda items.

All bills submitted for the month were reviewed and approved for payment.

Mr. Clinton Rouyea presented the cash status report for the period ending October 31, 2014. There were no questions.


Randy presented and discussed the completed audit report for the year ending December 31, 2013 by Broussard & Company. He said the administrative staff is to be commended for another job well done. Mr. Rouyea also made a couple of comments regarding the audits financial numbers.


The committee discussed the dates for the meetings for the month of December, 2014. It was suggested to have the following:


Regular and Finance meetings Wednesday December 10, 2013,


Committee meeting Thursday December 18, 2014 at 11:00 a.m.


There were no objections, and Randy was instructed to place this on the December 10, 2014 Regular meeting agenda for ratification.


Randy presented and discussed a proposal from Murray Architects for the repairs or replacement of the roof over the office and maintenance shop, and also for the replacement of carpets in the office.  Mr. Dantin said that it appears to be in order and requested that Randy place this proposal on the agenda for the December 10, 2014 Regular Board meeting. There were no objections.

A. Copy of the minutes of the November 5, 2014 Regular 
meeting board meeting was presented. If there are any 
corrections or deletions, please let Randy know.


Mr. Clinton Rouyea announced to the Board that he will be resigning effective December 31, 2014. The members thanked him for his time spent working for the Board.


The Commissioners instructed Randy to begin the process of a replacement for Mr. Rouyea.

Since there were no other financial matters to discuss, Commissioner Rogers moved to adjourn and was seconded by Commissioner Loupe.  Meeting adjourned.
                                                                

                                  Executive Director
